
Memorandum 
DATE: October 4, 2024 

TO:  Mayor and City Council  

THROUGH: Jackie Bryant, Interim City Manager 

FROM: Suzanne Groneman, Sustainability Manager 

DEPT:  City Manager’s Office     

SUBJECT: Avalon Geothermal Permanent Shutdown 

In September, Staff provided an update on the status of Avalon Geothermal (Avalon), the 
operator of the district heating system in Reno that presently serves approximately 100 homes 
around Manzanita Lane (Ward 2). Staff was notified today, October 4, by the Public Utilities 
Commission of Nevada (PUCN), that Avalon is permanently discontinuing service to its 
customers in Reno effective immediately.  

Due to this, Avalon will not serve the Moana Springs Community Aquatics and Fitness 
Center, and the facility will continue operations utilizing the natural gas infrastructure in place.  

Avalon will hold an informal meeting for its customers on October 17, 2024 from 5pm-6pm at 
the Renaissance Reno Downtown Hotel in the Shore Room, Truckee Terrace.  

A copy of the letter provided by Avalon to the PUCN is attached.  
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